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The Rumble Sheet
	 August already but I must admit that July was a very good month for Lisa 
and me.  First, Charlie and Samantha announced that they are going to present 
us with our twelfth grandchild sometime in March.  Lisa cannot wait to have 
another baby to hold and I am praying for another grandson.  We are really short 
in the boy department although I must admit that you cannot beat a hug from a 
loving granddaughter.  Second, I bought another AA truck.  It is an early 1928 1 
ton (emergency brake is on the left near the driver’s door) and it is very unique 
in that it is a wood panel delivery truck.  History, suggests that it was used in San 
Francisco as a delivery truck for a fish market located in China town.  Restoration 
is almost complete; it just needs some of Ralph’s love and attention. 
 	 At the last meeting we all got a glimpse at what we will be doing during the 
fall tour.  I cannot wait.  Thanks to Tory and Linda for all the hard work they have 
done in order to put together what looks to be a great tour.  Once again, we are 
having a tour close to home and I hope that those people that do not usually attend 
will join us.  It will be an easy drive and a lot of fun.  
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Nuts & Bolts (Or 
Miscellaneous Tidbits)
by Ken Brust
	
     It is a fact that Model A folks are a joyful group 
filled to the brim with good humor!  At least our 
group sure is.  This was proven once again at the July 
breakfast when there were 40+ smiling faces enjoying 
the gathering.  Within an arm’s reach of me at our 
table were two members each with a foot in a cast 
and two others recovering from major surgery, yet all 
were engaged in the laughter and fun time.  What a 
group!  One new member remarked to me that he liked 
this club because the women were equally involved.  
Heck, what would we do without our gals??  After 
the breakfast, several members visited Town Village 
to display our cars.  Gene McDonald, who was a past 
club member, now lives there.  He was happy to see 
both us and our cars and it was good to visit with him.  
Soper’s had a battery quit on them driving home but 
thanks to Marvin and Rich, they eventually got back 
on the road.
     How about the cover of the latest MAFCA Restorer 
Magazine?  Congrats to Charlie and Samatha.  
Also a very nice article inside.  Tulsa remains well 
represented in the Model A community thanks to fine 
articles like this and for 
the continued submittals 
by Barbara regarding our 
various Club activities.
We had several members 
attend the car show at the 
Legends Assisted Living 
facility.  We had burgers 
and dogs, some good 
music, lots to drink to beat 
the extreme heat and some 
fun rivalry exchanges 
between us and the Chevy 
folks!  Donna, Jan and 
Margaret were the only 
gals who braved the heat.  
Well done, you three!
     Mark your calendar 
now for the Fall Tour to 
Joplin, October 15-18.  
(see separate article for 
details).  Our Tulsa Club 

is planning this tour plus the Spring Tour in 2016.  If 
anyone is interested in taking the lead in planning the 
Spring Tour, please talk with a Board member.
     It is always nice to be able to welcome new 
members to our growing club.  Some of the newer 
families include the Pogue’s, Lairmore’s, Nicholson’s, 
Quigley’s, Misner’s and Jackson’s.  Also, Allan Hall 
and Randy Russell have Model As, have attended our 
recent picnic and are in the process of completing their 
memberships.  Welcome to all of you newer members.  
We look forward to getting better acquainted with you 
all.  I guess the word is out that we really are a fun car 
club!!
     The Glidden Car Tour is in Oklahoma City this 
year, from August 30 - September 4.  The host hotel is 
the Wyndham Gardens Hotel, 2101 S. Meridan Ave, 
OKC.  The Sooner Club has been asked to conduct 
the car games and is asking for volunteers to help.  
The car games are scheduled for Sunday, August 30.  
If you want to help, contact Joanna Cooper or Will 
Langford.  Robert and Elaine Bullard, Tulsa members 
who currently reside in Texas, are registered.  Should 
be a nice opportunity to see them again and a variety 
of vintage cars.

     Happy Trails!
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2015 OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS
President...............................Chuck Ramsey........918.629.4258....................................... cramsey2gofree@cox.net 
V President...........................Kent Washburn.......918.693.8504.................................... ……..klwashburn@cox.net
Co-Secretary………............Tony Brust..............918.728.2015................................... ……..torybrust@gmail.com
Co-Secretary........................Linda Ochs..............918.688.3707................................................hotdog263@cox.net
Treasurer………..................Jerry Conrad...........918.606.7450.......................... …….jerryconraad@sbcglobal.net
Director................................Lesa Jensen.............405.200.5904........................................... lesajensen@gmail.com
Director………....................David Hayes……...918.245.4108........................................... cadahayes@gmail.com

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON
Advertising...........................Jerry Conrad............918-606.7450................................... jerryconraad@sbcglobal.net
Calling Committee...............Connnie Hudson.....918.269.7240..........................................  conniehudson@cox.net
Information Technology.......Steve Reiser............918.455.6512........................................stevereiser@hotmail.com
Publisher..............................Chuck Ramsey........918.629.4258........................................cramsey2gofree@cox.net
New Members .....................Jerry Conrad............918-606.7450................................... jerryconraad@sbcglobal.net
Photographer........................Barbara Cail............918.299.5691.................................................... barbcail@cox.net
Programs & Entertainment..OPEN
Refreshments........................Don Reed................918.361/6164....................................... donreed@windstream.net 
Clothing ..............................Kent Washburn........918.693.8504.....................................……..klwashburn@cox.net
Name Tags............................Jerry Conrad............918.606.7450..................................... jerryconrad@sbcglobal.net
Sunshine Person...................Lesa Jensen.............405.200.5904........................................... lesajensen@gmail.com
Tours....................................Chuck  Ramsey.......918.629.4258.................................................. caramsey@cox.net
Activities and Events...........The Board
Supplies................................Linda Mellage.........918.451.9179.............................................lindamellage@cox.net
Cookies................................Nancy Forcum.........918.706.4847........................................rustytipper7@yahoo.com
Calling Committee: 	 Melody DuVall 918.458.7111		 Virginia Harris
Members:		  Carolyn Hays				    Lisa Ramsey 918.371.0626
 			   Donna Robertson			   Margaret Soper
			   Alternate: Jessie Reed 



DATE....................EVENT AND LOCATION.................................................................. TIME
August 1.....................Breakfast, Cancer Treatment Center, Tulsa Highway 169 and 81st........................... 9:00 a

display cars after breakfast, 10109 East 79
August 12...................Women’s Luncheon...................................................................................................... TBA
August 15...................Will Rogers Fly-in - see articles on pages 8 and 9
August 18...................Monthly Meeting, Discuss changing meeting locations............................................. 7:00 p  
August 29...................Lunch, Gundy Airport, ............................................................................................. 11:00 a

hosted by John & Sharon Lairmore and Jim & Edna Pogue
Calling Committee will contact members for head count and side dishes to bring

NO BREAKFAST Labor Day weekend, replaced by Gundy Lunch
September 9...............Women’s Luncheon...................................................................................................... TBA
September 15.............Monthly Meeting
October 14..................Women’s Luncheon...................................................................................................... TBA
October 15-18............Fall Tour, ...................................................................................................................... TBA
November 11..............Women’s Luncheon...................................................................................................... TBA

alendar of Events
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“TRI-STATE ROUTE 66”
FALL TOUR

	 October 15, 16, 17 in Oklahoma, Kansas and Missouri offer a wealth of adventures!  We’ll have lots of 
Route 66 to explore, activities galore, great eats and MORE!!!  We need to have a count for Friday lunch and 
Saturday dinner.  
	 Our Friday lunch will be a homestyle barbeque with all the fixings at a popular Route 66 stop in Galena.  
Lunch will be served at 12 pm in the historic Liberty Building.  Cost is $12 apiece for the meal which includes 
a visit to the haunted bordello across the street.  Please have your money to the Club treasurer, Jerry Conrad, by 
October 1.
	 Number arriving by noon for Friday lunch   _________
	
T-shirt orders must be in by September 15.  Please indicate size S, M, L, XL, XXL.

	 Men’s		  $10 _________	 Size	        _________
	 Women’s	 $10 _________	 Size           _________

	 Our hotel is the Drury Inn and Suites, 3601 S. Rangeline Road, Joplin, MO, 417.781.8000.  The cost is 
$91.99 per night.  The hotel offers a free hot breakfast, complimentary evening appetizers & drinks, free wi-fi, 
indoor pool & whirlpool and is pet friendly.  
	 To register, visit www.druryhotels.con/Reservations.aspx?groupno=2251583.  Or you may call 
1.800.325.0702 and give the same group number 2251583.  Register by Tuesday, September 15, to receive the 
group rate.  After this date, rooms are subject to prevailing rates and availability.  
	 Since we’re in Bonnie and Clyde territory, we are encouraging everyone to come to Saturday’s dinner in 
“gangster” attire for a group picture.  (Don’t forget your machine gun!)
	 Make your checks for lunch and/or t-shirts out to the Tulsa Model A Ford Club and mail to 
		  Linda Ochs, 9305 S. 76th E. Avenue, Tulsa, OK 74133. 

TRI-STATE ROUTE 66 FALL TOUR
	 The sweltering heat this summer may have you looking forward to crisp fall days.  Look 
to October!  We have a “cool” Fall Tour scheduled for Thursday, Friday and Saturday, 
October 15-17.  We’ll head for Joplin, Missouri, on Thursday the 15th, check into our 
hotel and participate in Joplin’s Third Thursday Art Fair.  Arts and Crafts, live music, food 
trucks, shops and restaurants will keep us busy while our Model A’s steal the show.  
	 Friday our Route 66 adventure will have us visiting several sites in 
Carthage, Missouri, returning to Joplin to explore in the afternoon.  
Our day out will offer some driving, museums, shopping and, of 
course, food.
	 Saturday, we visit three Joplin sites as we head to Kansas for a 

wealth of fun and history at Route 66 stops.  We’ll have dinner back in Joplin at the historic 
Gryphon Building.  Gangsters were active in the heyday of this building.  We’ve seen some 
gangsters from our Club in the past.  I wonder if they might show up at this dinner?  There 
will be a prize for the best dressed.
	 Sunday we’ll head for home, refreshed and relaxed after a weekend with our Model 
A friends.  

 

http://www.druryhotels.con/Reservations.aspx?groupno=2251583
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Members’ Birthdays
& Anniversaries

August
01	 Virginia Havill
01	 Fred & Randi
	 WIGHTMAN
02	 Jerry Havill
02	 Jerry Sloan
03	 Dan Ulberg
05	 Ken Brust
05	 John Lairmore
08	 Robert & Elaine
	 BULLARD
12	 Melody DuVall
13	 Greg Hoyle
14	 Harold Helton
22	 Ronald Duke
27	 Jerry & Virginia
	 HAVILL
28	 Mayleta Duncan

For Sale: Tom Payne is selling his 
1929 Model A Sport Coupe, it is in 
excellent condition. For more infor-

mation call 918-298-5132.

FYI Related
June 5-9, 2017 Omaha Regional 	
	 Meet, Omaha, NE
June 19-24, 2016, National 		
	 MAFCA Convention, 	Loveland, CO
September 26 International Model A Ford Day, 
October. 15-17, 2015 Chickasha Swap Meet 
February  5-6, 2016 Kansas Sunflower Swap Meet 		
	 Park City, KS
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July Meeting

	
Gus Oliver shows a 1915 and 
a 1923 Oklahoma license 
plate.
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We encourage all airports to participate 
and feel free to honor those that have lost their lives 

who have called your airport their home.

Broadcast will start a few minutes before 10:00 a.m. CST.

wil l rogers .com

A Special Moment of Remembrance at 10:00 a.m. CST 
with a Moment of Silence to Honor all those who have lost

their lives in a small aircraft accident.

National Day 
of Remembrance

August 15, 2015

If your airport would like to
honor anyone on this special day, 

please email us at 
wrinfo@willrogers.com 

and we will list their names on 
our website.

Ceremony will be live on 
www.rsuradio.com

at 10:00 a.m. CST.



    
Charlotte Clevenger continues to 
improve. The Mellages received good 
news about their daughter’s health. Keep 

Margaret Soper in your thoughts n prayers. 
	 When you or your family have health issues, 
please call	

	 Lesa Jensen 
	 405-200-5904 or lesajensen@gmail.com  

Sunshine Report
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Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you are interested in purchasing clothing 
items with the Club Logo, contact Kent Washburn 
918-693-8504 or klwashburn@cox.net 

Saturday Breakfast, August 15, 
Will Rogers Fly-In
	 This year marks the 80th Anniversary of Will’s 
and Wiley’s 1935 fatal crash in Alaska.  Since their 
crash date was on August 15, the Fly-In has been 
scheduled for Saturday this 
year instead of the normal 
Sunday morning event which 
we have attended in the 
past.  The event is at the Will 
Rogers Ranch in Oolagah.  
Each member attending from 
the Model A Club and all pilots who fly in will be 
provided a $5 ticket good towards food and drinks 
from various food trucks on site.  Previously, we 
had been provided a breakfast along with the pilots 
who flew in but the Will Rogers Museum is trying 
something different this year.
	 Our Club has always enjoyed a close 
relationship with the Will Rogers Museum due to the 
close friendship between Henry Ford and Will.  Mark 
your calendar now for Saturday, August 15, and call 
Ken Brust (918 728-2015) or email (kvbrust@cox.
net) if you plan to bring your Model A and with the 
number of breakfast tickets you need.  Ken would like 
to have the number by August 11.
	 We will meet at the QT in Broken Arrow on 
Kenosha (71st) and County Line Road at 7:30am to 
caravan up to Oolagah.  This is a fun and meaningful 
event if you have not attended previously.

Legends



The Rumble Sheet - 10 - August 2015

Visit to Town Village



About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter #8231 of the Model A Club of America (MAFCA) 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $20 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
•	 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 

month at East Central Junior High,12121 East 21, 
Tulsa

•	 Breakfast - 9:00 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced

•	 Board Meeting - 7:00 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

The Rumble Sheet
Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 691524
Tulsa, OK 74169-1524

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR FOR 
SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Harold Helton - hahelton@cox.net
	


